

794 Third St.

Corning, CA 96021

(530) 824-7020 Fax (530) 824-2489

THE CORNING FRIDAY NOTES

TO:

MAYOR AND COUNCIL

FROM:

KRISTINA MILLER, CITY MANAGER

DATE:

JUNE 16, 2017

CITY MANAGER:

FY 2017/18 Budget:

The final FY 2017/2018 Budget and Resolution will be presented at the June 27th City Council Meeting.

Corning Economic Development Action Committee:

On June 12th the Corning Economic Development Action Committee met. At this meeting 3CORE presented a proposal to research the extent of the transportation issue for students desiring to attend local colleges/universities. Scott Chandler (Rolling Hills Casino) agreed to work with 3CORE on this project. Scott Chandler is also having large signs designed to better attract people to the Farmer's Market.

Interview Panel for Tehama County Public Works Director:

I am serving on the interview panel for the replacement of the Tehama County Public Works Director. Gary Antone will be retiring at the end of the calendar year.

Upcoming Meetings:

- > Thursday, June 15th: I attended a Northern California Cities Self Insurance Fund (NCCSIF) meeting in Rocklin.
- > Friday, June 16th: Public Works Director Dawn Grine and I will meet with Waste Management regarding a contract extension.
- Monday, June 19th: The "Up In Corning" group will be meeting on June 19th at 5:30 p.m. in the Corning City Council Chambers. Community members interested in economic development are encouraged to attend and participate.

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT:

Encroachment Permit:

MJ Shelton General Engineering, Inc. applied for an Encroachment Permit so that they may perform drain line replacement of portions of Bell Carter's olive waste drain lines located within the City Limits of Corning. They anticipate beginning this project on June 12th and should be completed within two weeks. Traffic control will be provided so that no streets are closed during drain line improvements. Project Scope:

- 2nd Street between Marin and Yolo Streets
- Midblock 4th Street between North and Tehama Streets

Encroachment Permit: PGE:

PG&E has applied for an Encroachment Permit so that they may relocate a gas service at the Olive Pit located at 2156 Solano Street. This project is scheduled for Monday, June 19th and should be completed the same day. Traffic control will be on-site.

License Plate Reader (LPR) Equipment:

Lieutenant Matt Hansen of the Red Bluff Police Department has recently contacted the Public Works Department. Lt. Hansen has been coordinating the project to install LPR (License Plate Reader) equipment within the Cities of Red Bluff and Corning. Corning City Council approved the program and installation of the cameras at a Public Hearing at the February 14th City Council Meeting.

The City of Red Bluff will receive 2 of the devices and the City of Corning will receive 1; placement will be on a traffic signal at the intersection of Hwy 99W and Solano Street. Their scheduled installation date is June 21st; at about 9 a.m. The installation is estimated to be less than 2-hours and traffic control will be on-site.

Hazard Mitigation Plan Update:

The Public Works Director and Building Official Dan Redding met with the consulting staff of Dynamic Planning to discuss the Community Rating System (CRS) and the possibility for City of Corning residents who pay flood insurance receiving a fee rate discount. Dynamic Planning's Ethan Mobley will prepare a cost benefit report for City review. Participating in the program will require some annual staff time to maintain the CRS status with FEMA. Once City Staff receive the cost benefit report, a staff report will be presented to City Council at an upcoming Council Meeting. Review of the CRS Program is running concurrently with the Hazard Mitigation Plan update.

The City of Tehama participates in the program and community members who pay flood insurance receive a 25% discount resulting from city participation of the CRS program. Tehama County and the City of Red Bluff are currently not participants, but do show interest. Information on the program can be found at crsresources.org

Pool:

The City pool opened on Monday, June 12th. The pool schedule and fees can be found on our webpage @ www.corning.org.

POLICE DEPARTMENT:

Patrol:

In addition to responding to 187 calls for service, a total of 30 officer reports were taken and there were 83 officer-initiated incidents, including 25 traffic stops. Officers made 10 misdemeanor arrests and 2 felony arrests. Officers issued 15 citations, of which; 11 were misdemeanors, 1 was a felony, and 3 were infractions, during the period of June 7, 2017 through June 14, 2017.